
DE TOUR VILLAGE COUNCIL 
REGULAR MEETING MINUTES – JUNE 6, 2016 

 
 The regular meeting of the De Tour Village Council was held on Monday, June 6, 2016 at 7:00pm 
at the De Tour Village Memorial Hall. Board members present were Jeff Bosley, Jason Fountain, Murray 
Fountain, Joe Hudak, Dane Kuusinen, Marilyn McGuire, Fred Payment, Jen Postula and David Rhinard.  
Jeff Galarowic, Marc Nelson and Bob Trudo were in attendance. 
 
 A motion was made by Jeff Bosley and supported by Fred Payment to approve the minutes of 
the regular meeting held on May 2, 2016. 
Roll Call Vote:  Yes-7  No-0  Motion Carried 
 
 A motion was made by Jason Fountain and supported by David Rhinard to approve the 
Treasurer’s Report for the month of June as presented. 
Roll Call Vote:  Yes-7  No-0  Motion Carried 
 
 On a motion made by Fred Payment and supported by David Rhinard the bills for June are 
approved as presented. 
Roll Call Vote:  Yes-7  No-0  Motion Carried 
 

COMMITTEE REPORTS 
 
Ambulance – no new business 
 
Beautification – no new business 
 
Building and Grounds – no new business 
 
Cemetery – Bob Trudo reported Marc Nelson is continually working on all the cemeteries.   
Economic Development – Rob Bloch reported the EDC FM Project received a donation from Interlake 
Steamship Company in the amount of $7800 which will allow the completion of the restroom at the FM.  
Also donations for cement and landscaping to complete the project are in place.  The recap of the FM 
project to date with community efforts is $116K.   
 
Rob Block asked Council for permission to close Ontario Street for the 4th of July Event and River Fest 
Event, August 20th. 
 
A motion was made by Joe Hudak and supported by Jason Fountain to close the streets 
Roll Call Vote:  Yes-7  No-0  Motion Carried 
 
Bob Trudo discussed the projects that would be completed prior to the 4th of July which included culvert 
and road repair at pavilion and the cleanup of grounds.  Also Bob Trudo is meeting with Timberline 
Electric to complete outside power outlets at water plant for bands and events held at the waterfront.   
 
Finance – no new business 
 
Fire Department – no new business 
 



Maintenance – no new business 
 
Parks & Recreation – no new business 
 
Planning Commission – no new business 
 
Streets – no new business 
 
Water & Sewer – Jeff Galarowic will be attending continue education classes June 15th in Gaylord.  June 
20th or 21st Dixon will complete tank inspection.  The Boy Scouts are willing to clean up M134 prior to 
the 4th of July. 
 
On a motion made by Joe Hudak and supported by David Rhinard, the Village will donate $200 to the 
Boy Scouts for cleaning up M134. 
Roll Call Vote:  Yes-7  No-0  Motion Carried 
 
Zoning – no new business 
 

OLD BUSINESS 
 

Dump day scheduled for June 18th.  Marc Nelson made arrangements for dumpster delivery. 
 

NEW BUSINESS 
 

Paula Harshman addressed Council for closure off Ontario Street from Midway Plaisance to George 
Street for the Fine Arts Street Fair on July 23, 2016. 
 
A motion was made by Fred Payment and supported by Joe Hudak to allow the closure of Ontario Street 
from Midway Plaisance to George Street from 8am – 4pm on July 23, 2016. 
Roll Call Vote:  Yes-7  No-0  Motion Carried 
 

PUBLIC COMMENT 
 

Paula Harshman stated there is Art in the Botanical Gardens June 25, 2016.  This is a celebration of the 
local artist. 
 
There being no further business to come before the Village Council, on a motion made by Fred Payment 
and supported by Joe Hudak, the meeting adjourned at 7:41pm.  The next meeting is Tuesday, July 5, 
2016 at 7:00pm 

 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Marilyn McGuire, Clerk 
 

 
 


